
Minutes of the Fairfax County Consumer Protection Commission 

 

 

July 18, 2017                            7:30 PM Conference 4/5 

Government Center  

12000 Government Center Pkwy. 

Fairfax, Virginia 22035 

Chairman Fee, presiding 
 

Attendance: Commissioners: Belkowitz, Callender, Fee, 

Hine, Kirk, Rosier  
 

Absent: Commissioners: Gulakowski, Hargraves, 

Kazmi, Javed, Nguyen, Roark, Woodruff  
 

Staff:       Michael S. Liberman, Director 

                      Cable and Consumer Services 

       Rebecca L. Makely, Director 

            Consumer Services Division  

       John W. Burton, Assistant County Attorney 

       Susan C. Jones, Branch Chief 

           Consumer Affairs Branch 

       Henri Stein-McCartney, Branch Chief 

            Regulation and Licensing Branch 

       Carl Newcomb, Consumer Specialist II 

            Regulation and Licensing Branch 

   

The meeting was called to order at 7:35 PM by Chairman Fee.     
 

Minutes 
 

The minutes for the June 20, 2017, meeting were not approved due to a lack of quorum. 
 

Report of the Chairman 
 

Chairman Fee mentioned the Trespass Towing Advisory Board (TTAB) is working on changes 

to the towing code. 
 

Report of the Director 
 

Director Liberman informed the Commission that the CPC Annual Report will be sent to the 

Board of Supervisors next week and the Commission will receive a copy. 
 

Director Liberman stated in an upcoming meeting the CPC will review the towing code revisions 

recommended by TTAB. 
 

Commission Matters 
 

Commissioner Kirk had no matters to bring before the Commission. 
 

Commissioner Callender had no matters to bring before the Commission.  



 

Commissioner Hine had no matters to bring before the Commission.  
 

Commissioner Rosier had no matters to bring before the Commission. 
 

Commissioner Belkowitz stated he saw reports about sexual assaults by massage therapists and 

asked if staff had any complaints on this issue.  Staff responded that Fairfax County Police 

Department reported three incidents in the last year.     
 

The Commission recessed prior to continuing the meeting. 
 

Old Business   
 

There was no old business before the Commission. 
 

New Business 
 

1.  Hacker License Appeal – Zeke Asale.  He was accompanied by attorney Jeff Jankovich.   
 

The quorum requirement for Commissioners present was not met; therefore, the hacker license 

appeal hearing was not held. 
 

After discussion with the Commission, the Director will reinstate Mr. Asale’s hacker license. 
 

The Commission discussed attendance requirements and requested staff provide an attendance 

chart for their review at the next meeting.  
 

The meeting adjourned at 8:16 p.m.  
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